Tarves Community Council
 Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 16th January 2024

Councillors Present: Gladys Allan, Bob Davidson (Chair), Richard Galbraith, David Hekelaar, Neil Marr, Ian Massie, Wendy Middleton, Mark Ross & Colin Taylor.
Also Present: - AC P Johnston

Apologies: Emma Cameron, AC D Ritchie, AC J Nicol & AC A Hassan.
Minutes of previous Meeting on 19th Dec 2023
Minutes of above meeting were proposed for approval by WM and seconded by DH with all members in agreement.      
Declarations of Interests – None
Police Report – A Police Report was received which said there was nothing of note in our Area.  It was decided that we should write to them to say that we are aware of incidents in the local area but they do not seem to be appearing on the Police report.
Barthol Chapel matters – Snow clearing – This item did not make it on to the agenda at the Ward meeting.  However, someone has been working on the roads around Barthol Chapel in the recent snow.  Apparently, the local farmers are being given grit spreaders for their tractors too.    Church – There was a BCCA meeting on 8th January and a church group meeting was scheduled for later in the week.
Matters Remaining Unresolved
Health Service/GP provision – Healthcare Provision Meeting – A review meeting will be held in February.   Patient Participation Group – DH has spoken to Haddo Medical Practice and dates will be forthcoming, new Chair at Udny Community Council so will let her settle into the role first.  MUGA repairs – Padding still not fixed and also an issue with the lights and drainage.  Prices being sought for repairs – Officers maintain that the MUGA is not used for the school curriculum - WM to speak to Tarves HT to get him to push for the repairs to be done too.  Orchard Trees – Trees still to be planted.  Melvin Hall Resilience Centre – Generator delivered and set up, ready for when needed. Drain smells – PJ will circulate e-mail re site visit. Blocked Gullies/drains at Nethermill, 22 Duthie Road and near School Lane – some first reported 2017; - Lorry has been, some done but still flooding. Potholes – Some done but lots still to be repaired – new systems for filling them is being trialled. Chair contacted Area Manager re DO – It is still unclear if there is a better system in place to prevent developers from getting out of paying DO money for healthcare locally.  Numerous failures by AC and NHSG have seen considerable sums lost on Planning appeals with the largest being the 113-house site in Tarves; - £74,072.00 (index linked). Local Place Plans - Communities should be getting organised and we need to be sure what our community requires.  AC are awaiting guidance from Scottish Government.  We should look at place plans – do the Community research and be ready to communicate this.   Silvermoss Road – apparently hill is not steep enough to merit piles of grit for winter – Chair will follow this up.  South Ythsie Development – a resident has raised concerns re the dumping of materials on ground which is not part of the site.   Chair has written to the enforcement team and awaits a reply. Tillycairn development – Application to remove planning condition re bringing access road to adoptable standard; - Chair has lodged our objections.  Craigdam Trees – Are a Road Safety Issue - Chair will send a FOI request for the letters which were sent to the landowners. One branch came down and resident had to remove it from the road by cutting it up.
Planning   Boudiestone application to be discussed at Area Committee.  
2
Local Members Reports.

AC Johnston Report – Budget process is starting – £6 million deficit from last year and £60million this year to be dealt with.  An appeal was put out today for medication from Tarves Pharmacy to be delivered to a remote house which the chemists van could not reach due to snow.  11 people came forward and it was delivered.  This community spirit is much appreciated.
AC Ritchie Report (via e mail)–.  Leaves have been cleared. from pavement.  Potholes on Courtstone to Fochel Road Have been fixed.

Outstanding; - Cllr Hassan responses/action outstanding from prior years that he agreed to deal with; - Craigdam overhanging trees (from Feb last year and 2020); - Over the years, Aberdeenshire Council has apparently written to owners twice re Craigdam trees but since then no action has been taken to address these issues.  Bizarrely, a Roads officer is now claiming that the overhanging trees (that still block forward visibility in both directions) are no longer there; - Cllr Hassan sent us a copy of this message; - it is unclear he shares the view of the officer.

Developer's advertising signage on signposts (March 2022). B999 – It would now appear that the most recent examples in Oldmeldrum (A947) have been dealt with; - This must mean that officers are now better aware of their Policy wording. However there has been no action on the original Policy breaches; - signage on the B999 signposts.
Road, Paths, Signs. Issues at the Braiklay junction – sign in places which are not appropriate and/or behind trees.  Various issues dropped kerbs/ textured surface for visually impaired not installed. Resident had queried missing dropped kerb and Chair is corresponding with officers (previous responses have not been helpful or constructive).  Tree Road Pavement Parking Signs – are incorrect and very misleading. Chair to contact Roads.  Kirk Brae Drain – problem as to who should be fixing it – resident advised to contact Scottish Water.  Drain in Craigdam – was cleared by residents but has caused worse problems with garages and gardens flooding.  A Council Officer advised to get their local members onto it to get it progressed more quickly.  Path from Willowburn development to Braiklay Avenue – No dropped kerb across the road yet and should it have barriers to prevent people going straight into the road.
Correspondence –NESTRANS – Stakeholders meeting re Fraserburgh transport route – 23rd January in Peterhead.  Aberdeenshire Rural Transport Survey – DH took part in this and highlighted the following: - East/West transport – Ellon to Inverurie no evening transport.  Geographical limitations for A2B services.  Later bus to rural areas at weekends.  This was passed to all Community Councils for meeting on 1st Feb.
AOCB -. Youths throwing snowballs at windows in the village. Youth Hall – is now open again but local residents have concerns re noise from air source heat pumps. Members couldn’t recall these being proposed as part of the works.  
TCC Bank Balance - £2225.00
The above minute was approved at TCC meeting on Tuesday 20th February.2024 in Tarves School.

Robert P Davidson

Chairman

Community Council Meetings are always open to the Public.
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